MINUTES OF THE TRIUMPH FUNDS AND GOLF CART WORKSHOPS FOR THE
BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS FOR THE CITY OF PORT ST. JOE FLORIDA
HELD AT 2775 GARRISON AVENUE, June 26, 2018, 5:30 P.M.

The following were present: Mayor Patterson, Commissioners Ashbrook and Hoffman. City Manager Jim Anderson,
City Clerk Charlotte Pierce, City Attorney Adam Albritton, Police Chief Matt Herring, and City Insurance Agent Dwight
Van Lierop were also present. Commissioners Langston and Lowry were absent.

Agenda

Triumph Funds

The Triumph Funds Workshop scheduled for 5:30 P.M. was cancelled as Jason Shoaf was unable to get out of
Atlanta and could not make the meeting. A Cancellation Notice was posted prior to 5:30 P.M. that the meeting had
been cancelled. Mr. Shoaf offered his apologies for not being able to make the Workshop and volunteered to meet
with Commissioners individually or reschedule the Workshop.

Golf Carts

Commissioners Ashbrook, Hoffman, and Mayor Patterson shared their concerns about the current Ordinances,
issues with Golf Carts, safety factors, education of rules, and underage drivers.

Chief Herring noted the need for a mechanism to collect fines, enforce rules, and whether to use the Uniform Traffic
Citation or in-house Ordinances. He has spoken with Becky Norris, Gulf County Clerk of Court, and there would be a
$10 charge per ticket to handle the collection. Chief Herring shared that his Administrative Assistant, Amber Miller,
has created a concise tri-fold on Golf Cart rules that is given to each owner when their Golf Cart in inspected.

Mr. Van Lierop clarified several questions concerning golf cart insurance issues.

Attorney Albritton referenced the policies that he had copied from other cities and State Statutes for Golf Carts.

The following individuals shared their concerns and offered their thoughts on Golf Carts.

Barbara Radcliff, Phil Earley, Marsha Dewsbury, Stan Price, Boyd Pickett, Quin Lowrey, and Rosemary Lewis.

The following citizens volunteered to serve on a Golf Cart Committee, Boyd Pickett, Phil Earley, Ed Creamer,
Rosemary Lewis, Stan Price, and Graham and Marsha Dewsbury. Another Workshop will be held once the

Committee has a recommendation for the Board.

A Motion was made by Commissioner Ashbrook, second by Commission Hoffman, to adjourn the meeting at 7:15
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